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Deireadh Fómhair 2016
Dear Parents/Guardians,

I hope this newsletter finds you and your family well.  In advance of our Halloween break, I would like to bring you up to date with some of the events and activities which have taken place since the beginning of this school year and to bring some issues to your attention.

Parents Association AGM;

This meeting took place on Wednesday 19th October in the school hall. Sincere thanks to all those who attended on the evening and the committee for their organisation of the event. I was delighted to have the opportunity to meet so many parents and to engage in constructive discussion on many aspects of the life of the school. 

The parents association will be involved in many activities throughout this year which will encompass fund raising and also fostering a culture of involvement within the school community. I would urge all parents of the school to involve themselves in the events and activities which will take place throughout this school year. 
Parent Teacher Meetings;

Our Parent Teacher Meetings will take place on Wednesday 16th and Thursday 17th November. A separate note will be sent to every household with details of appointment times.
School Mass;

Our beginning of year Mass took place in the hall on Friday 30th September. The event was a great success with pupils and staff coming together to ask for blessing on the year ahead. Sincere thanks to Fr. James for the ceremony, Mrs. Daly for organisation of readers and gifts, Owen for preparing the hall and Mrs. Carr and Mrs. E. Kelly for their preparation of the choir who sang beautifully.
Traffic Issues;

We are all aware of the difficulties the location of the school poses in relation to traffic. I am observing the situation on an on-going basis and I would hope to consult with the Board of Management, National Roads Authority, Gardaí, bus companies and you the parents of the school during this year. 
In the meantime I wish do draw your attention to a few issues which could improve safety and the flow of traffic at the busy times during the day;
· Please do not park in the bus drop off zone above the main gate in the morning or afternoon. This area needs to be kept free at all times to allow buses pull in. 

· Children in 1st – 6th class travelling home by bus will leave at 2:55. Children going home by car will remain in their classroom until 3pm.
· Parking is forbidden in the outside lane (i.e. lane closest to the road) in order to allow as much flow of traffic as possible. Parents collecting at 2pm and 3pm are asked to use the marked spaces in the lower car park and walk up to collect their child. The school must be accessible to emergency service vehicles at all times. This is not the case at the moment with both lanes being used to park in.
· Please do not park on the side of the road above the main traffic exit. This practice leaves drivers exiting the school unsighted and is unfair to our neighbours.  

· I would ask parents in the strongest possible terms not to park on the opposite side of the road from the school when collecting children. This practice involves bringing children across three lanes of traffic and simply cannot be considered safe. 

There are no easy solutions to the traffic issues which the school has, but some patience and common sense always goes a long way. 

Morning Routines;

From Monday 24th October, parents were asked to drop children at the school gate and not to accompany them into the playground. This is for reasons of child protection (i.e. school personnel are Garda Vetted to work with children). The principal or vice-principal will be in the yard from 9am along with Special Needs Assistants but no supervision is provided before this time. At 9:00 all children must go to the yard in which they play during the school day. Our school day begins at 9:20 when the bell rings.
Absences;

Roll is called by 10:30 each morning. If your child is absent the Education Welfare Officer requires you to inform the school in writing of the reason for the absence on his/her return. Please note: this is necessary even if a phone call has been made to the school. 
Extra-Curricular Activities;

Well done to all our pupils who competed in regional and county cross country events recently. We won numerous team and individual medals at our local event. 
At the county finals, as well as further individual medals, our U-9 boys took bronze and our U-13 girls won gold and are county champions for 2016. Well done to all involved.

Our Hurling team reached the final of the Letterkenny area blitz.

School teams will participate in Gaelic football, debating and quizzes in the coming weeks.

Halloween Fancy Dress;

Children are welcome to dress up this Friday. Each child in the school is asked to bring €1 on this day.
Healthy Lunches;

While the majority of pupils have a healthy lunch with them each day, it has been noted that a number of children are still bringing lunches which are unacceptable according to our policy. 
Parents are asked to please ensure that from Monday to Friday your child is provided with a healthy and nutritious lunch which includes items such as fruit, vegetables, a healthy sandwich (not chocolate bread), yoghurt, cheese, milk or water. 
On a Friday children may bring a small treat i.e. a small bar (not full size mars, snickers etc), biscuit, small bun or muffin. No child should bring crisps, full packets of chewy sweets or jellies (i.e. skittles, starburst, haribo etc) for their treat. I would appeal to all parents to heed this policy for the benefits of the health of all our pupils.
Appointments
Parents are reminded that it is necessary to make an appointment if you wish to speak to the principal or your child’s teacher. Teachers are often engaged with planning and marking after school or may need to leave at 3pm and so cannot be expected to meet parents directly after school or during the day without prior notice. 

I would ask all parents who wish to speak to a teacher to ring the school and make an appointment with Sara.

Match Attax & other cards;

We have had a number of issues with Match Attax and other trading cards e.g. Pokemon. These cards should not be brought to school please.
Voluntary Contribution; 
Many thanks to all who have returned the €50 voluntary contribution for this school year. Contributions can be sent in with your child or, if you prefer, Sara is available to receive these throughout the week 9:30 – 2pm.
Halloween Holidays;
St. Patrick’s NS will close at 3 pm on Friday 28th October and will reopen on Monday 7th November.

Many thanks for taking the time to read this newsletter,
_____________________   
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